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______________________________________________________________________________ 

 On Monday, November 1, 2021, representatives of the Securities and Exchange 
Commission (“SEC”) participated in a meeting with representatives of Donnelley Financial 
Solutions, Inc. (“DFIN”).  The SEC representatives were Jed Hickman and Rosemary Filou.  The 
DFIN representatives were John Truzzolino, Craig Clay, and John Runyan (Runyan Public 
Affairs, LLC). 

 The participants discussed, among other things, the EDGAR Beta for the EDGAR Next 
project, including the EDGAR filer access and filer account management processes. 


